
10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

TN0330100

7917 Batters Place Rd17-100971 10/15/2017   7:50:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/15/2017 at 07:54 hours, Officer Moser (60250) reported a memo at 7917 Batters Place Rd. I found a w/m later identified 
as "Zack" Zechariah Crawford sitting in a vehicle sleeping with his driver side door open. Mr. Crawford stated he just lost his 
house and was staying with his aunt in Ga but was out late last night and did not want to disturb her so he pulled over to sleep. 

No further at this time.

1816 Pine Needles Trl17-100991 10/15/2017   8:00:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/15/2017 at 10:00 hours, Officer Moser (60250) reported a memo at 1816 Pine Needles Trl. Police were called to a report 
of a suspicious vehicle that was parked blocking the driveway at this address. Police spoke to the male in the vehicle and found 
he fell asleep while he was spending the night at a friends house. 

Everything checked secure. No further at this time.

2000 E 5th St17-101006 10/15/2017  11:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/15/2017 at 11:05 hours, Officer J. Oister (66493) responded to a disorder at 2000 E 5th St. Upon arrival police made 
contact with the complainant, Dietrick Benn who stated that when he returned home this date he found his clothing in the side 
yard.  Mr. Benn stated that his girlfriend, Talisa Thomas was mad that he was out all night at a homecoming party.  Police spoke 
to Ms. Thomas who stated that she was upset because he just left the night before.  When asked she stated that she threw his 
cloths out because Mr. Benn threw her cloths outside several months ago when she stayed out all night.  Ms. Thomas agreed to 
bring the clothing inside and Mr. Benn voluntarily left to let things cool down.  No further.

101 E 20th St17-101031 10/15/2017  12:55:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/15/2017 at 13:10 hours, Officer P. McCall (0066492) responded to 101  E 20th St. to speak with a citizen. Ms. Angela 
Harrison called police because she is not getting along with one of her neighbors at the extended stay motel. Ms. Harrison said 
Mr. Richard Smith, who lives down the hall, speaks ill to her on a regular basis. Ms. Harrison said she just wants police to talk to 
Mr. Smith and ask him to leave her alone. Police located Mr. Smith in the 2400 block of Williams St. Mr. Smith said Ms. Harrison 
speaks ill of him. I told both individuals to leave each other alone and the problem should be solved. Ms. Harrison is moving into 
another room that is further away from Mr. Smith. Mr. Smith said he understands that he is not to talk to Ms. Harrison and Ms. 
Harrison is clear not to talk to Mr. Smith.R99/D31

1900 E 32nd St17-101072 10/15/2017   3:30:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 10/15/2017 at 15:45 hours, Officer T. McFarland (62203) responded to a Vandalism at 1900 E 32nd St.  I spoke to the victim, 
Henry Dillard, who stated he was driving in the area of 1900 E. 32nd Street when an unknown black male threw a brick through 
his rear driver side window.  I observed the damaged window and the brick inside.  At this time, Police have no suspect 
information or leads.  Police searched the area but were unable to locate the suspect.

3901 Hixson Pike17-101080 10/15/2017   8:00:00AM 91Z Property Lost

On 10/15/2017 at 16:30 hours, Officer Warren (71993) responded to a Property Lost at 3901  Hixson Pike.  Upon arrival I made 
contact with Mr. Moore, who stated he went to Walmart at around 0800 and when he arrived home he was unable to locate his 
wallet. Mr. Moore is not sure if he lost the wallet or it was stolen. No further police action could be taken.

2100 Hamilton Place Blvd17-101140 10/15/2017   6:30:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/15/2017 at 20:50 hours, Officer William Bernitt (77564) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 2100 Hamilton Place 
Blvd. Police responded to 1521  Hickory Valley Rd Apt 508. Upon arrival police spoke with Kalenda Towner who stated she had 
items stolen from her vehicle. She stated she was shopping at Hamilton Place Mall and had a duffel bag full of various barber 
supplies in her vehicle. She stated when she got home she realized the duffel bag and the items in it had been stolen. She stated 
it had to have occurred while she was shopping in the mall. She stated she always locks her car doors but must have forgotten 
this time. No suspect information is known at this time. Nothing further to report.

6518 Shallowford Rd17-101152 10/15/2017   7:56:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 10/15/2017 at 20:10 hours, Officer Springer (66500) responded to a Shoplifting at 6518 Shallowford Rd (Dollar General). 
Upon arrival police spoke with Morgan Thomas who works at the store. She said a black female wearing a gray tank top came in 
the store and selected merchandise. She passes all points of sale and left without paying. She got into a red sedan ). 
It came back not on file. The identity of the suspect is unknown at this time. total amount taken $46.65. Nothing further.

Morris Hill Rd//Shallowford Rd17-101185 10/15/2017   9:36:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/15/2017 at 21:41  hours, Officer Stansberry (61910) reported a memo at Morris Hill Rd / Shallowford Rd. Vehice  
slid into ditch rounding a curve. No damage to vehicle or other property. Allied wrecker responded due to vehicle would not start.

 
 

 

31 Hemlock Cir17-101217 10/15/2017  11:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/15/2017 at 23:32 hours, Officer T. Durham (77571) reported a memo at 31  Hemlock Cir. Police were called about an 
argument that took place between complainant, Gerald York, and Mr. Timothy Carswell. The argument was settled by Police 
arrival. Nothing Further.

400 North Kelly St17-101218 10/15/2017  11:12:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/15/2017 at 23:12 hours, I (66968) observed a white male party walking north at 400 North Kelly Street carrying a ladder.  I 
stopped and spoke to the party on the sidewalk at this address.  Mr. Webb stated that he had just finished painting at an unknown 
address on South Kelly Street and was carrying his ladder back home.  I observed paint on Mr. Webb's clothing and shoes.
Mr. Webb stated that he had moved here around 5 months ago from Florida and since that time had been working as a general 
contractor for a Mrs. Tonya Boyd.  

Nothing further.

 
 

.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

1511 E Main St17-101274 10/16/2017   7:56:00AM 240 MVT/Motorcycle

This case was reviewed and will not have any suspect leads at this time; the victim was contacted and did not have any new 
information in the case. Based on the lack of leads the case will be suspended, if any leads are later developed the case will then 
be assigned to an investigator for follow up.

2290 Ogletree Ave17-101279 10/16/2017   8:05:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/16/2017 at 08:10 hours, Officer LEE 807 (41759) reported a memo at 2290 Ogletree Ave. POLICE WERE CALLED TO 
REMOVE A TENT WITH A JENNIFER MITCHELL AND A DANIEL LONG INSIDE IT. POLICE TOLD THEM TO MOVE ON OFF 
THE PROPERTY. THEY WERE TOLD TO NOT COME BACK. NO FURTHER.

 

119 Hunt Ave17-101330 10/16/2017  11:10:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 10/16/2017 at 11:10 hours, Officer Blumenberg (61430) reported a memo at 119 Hunt Ave. Police were informed that a gold 
colored Chevy Malibu was parked in the yard of the above address.  Upon arrival, police noticed that the vehicle had a dealer tag 
on it.  Police ran the VIN number but it was not stolen.  Since it was on private property police could not tow the vehicle.

2806-1//2 Cannon Ave17-101339 10/16/2017  11:42:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 10/16/2017 at 11:45 hours, Officer E.Craw (60268) responded to a Vandalism at 2806-1/2 Cannon Ave.  Once on the scene 
Ms. McClain stated that she went to court this morning and when she return, the window on her dead sister car was broken out. 
Ms. McClain has no suspect information.

5505 Chance Trl17-101351 10/16/2017  12:27:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/16/2017 at 12:35 hours, Officer McCall (62872) reported a memo at 5505 Chance Trl.  Upon arrival, officer McCall spoke 
to the complainant Clayton Guffey and the other half of the disorder Amy Micka. Both parties had the same story of what 
happened to cause the disorder. The two friends were in a vehicle and Mr. Guffey was not paying attention to Ms. Micka. Ms. 
Micka pulled Mr. guffey's earbuds out from his ears to get his attention. Mr. Guffey grabbed her hand and got his earbuds back. 
There was no further incident and both parties went their different ways.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

 
 

 
 

 

4518 Hixson Pike17-101362 10/16/2017  10:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/16/2017 at 12:28 hours, Officer Garcia (80003) reported a memo at 4518 Hixson Pike. I spoke with Joseph Koniekzny via 
telephone and he said that on 10/16/2017 at about 10am he received a call from a  and said his name was 
Rick Martin and he had a offer for Mr. Koniekzny. If Mr.Koniekzny would go to his local Dollar General store and purchase a 
(200.00) insurance and gave Rick Martin the pin to the insurance he would deposit 5,000 into his bank in 15 min. Mr.Koniekzny 
provided his Bank information and headed over to his local Dollar General and to call Mr. Martin to get more information but the 
number was no longer in service and grew suspicious of a potential scam. About 12pm received another call form a different 
phone number  and claimed to be from internal Revenue and never gave a name. Mr.Koniekzny then did his 
research and found out that these number were linked to fraud and decided to call the police.

345 Northgate Mall Dr17-101364 10/15/2017   2:00:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 10/16/2017 at 13:00 hours, Officer McCall (62872) responded to a Shoplifting at 345 Northgate Mall Dr. Upon arrival, officer 
McCall spoke to the lost prevention manager Steffan Corey. Mr. Corey said he had video from the day before involving three 
young black females. The females are on camera grabbing arms full of coats and running out of the store. The three females got 
in to a silver Buick with damage to the front left quarter panel.

345 Northgate Mall Dr17-101367 10/16/2017  12:00:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 10/16/2017 at 16:00 hours, Officer Booker, Samuel (68387) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Shoplifting at 345 
Northgate Mall Dr. 
Mr. Hunter's backpack with contents, and spent tazer cartridge was checked into Chattanooga Property Division receipt 
#17-4330.

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

315 Cherokee Blvd17-101372 10/16/2017   1:10:00PM 91Z Field Interview



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/16/2017 at 13:20 hours, Officer R. Justice (68403) responded to a suspicious party at 315 Cherokee Blvd. (Fabric Care 
Laundry). Per the owner, a Randy Presley party was on the property who should not be. Upon arrival, police observed Randy 
Presley in the area. Upon speaking with police he stated he would not set foot on the property again. Police ran Mr. Presley for 
warrants which show only Arkansas warrant with no extradition. Police told Mr. Presley he is not allowed anywhere on the 
property and he voiced understanding. No further at this time.

110 O Neal St17-101391 10/16/2017   2:36:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/16/2017 at 14:40 hours, Officer Michael Holloway (24522) reported a memo at 110 O Neal St. Police spoke with 
Cassandra Mcelrath who stated that she parked her car on the public street in front of 111  Oneal and a young male party who 
lives there told her to move and cursed her out, so she called the police, police tried to explain to this party but he was rude and 
said he wanted to speak to someone else, so sgt. Luquer spoke with him. Both parties had space to park behind their house and 
111  had a driveway. The place where mrs. Mcelrath was parked was on the city street and there is not any no parking signs.

2419 Long St17-101406 10/16/2017   3:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/16/2017 at 15:32 hours, Officer Johnson (66987) reported a memo at 2419 Long St. Police arrived on scene on a disorder 
prevention at 2419 Long Street. While Police were on scene Ms. Laretta Harrison stated that she wanted Mr. Reginald Pruitt to 
leave the home that she owns because he had been evicted. I Officer Johnson spoke to Mr. Pruitt who admitted to living in the 
house after being evicted, and stated he was in the active process of leaving. Ms. Harrison stated that she would allow him to get 
his things out of the house. No further action needed.

 
 

 
 

 

3601 Clio Ave17-101423 10/16/2017   1:48:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

This recovery report should have been completed under the original case number 17-098255, RMS has been requested to relate 
the two reports together. The case which is assigned to Det. Rowe was cleared by arrest and the victim was contacted and made 
aware of the vehicle recovery and its location.

1515 Kippy Dr17-101429 10/16/2017   4:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/16/2017 at 16:25 hours, Officer Springer (66500) reported a memo at 1515 Kippy Dr. Upon arrival police spoke with Kent 
Fairrer. He said he ordered a bag off of Ebay. When he opened it up there was a bag containing a green herb. He thought it 
might be marijuana. Police confirmed it was not marijuana. Nothing further.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

6915 Shallowford Rd17-101436 10/16/2017   4:40:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/16/2017 at 17:05 hours, Officer William Bernitt (77564) reported a memo at 6915 Shallowford Rd. Police responded to a 
party asleep behind the dumpster at Sonic. Upon arrival police found Michael Williams asleep behind the dumpster. Mr. Williams 
was woke up and checked for warrants. He did not have. Mr. Williams was told he had to leave the area and could not sleep 
there. Mr. Williams complied and left the area. Nothing further.

2200 Hamilton Place Blvd17-101444 10/16/2017  12:30:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 10/16/2017 at 1710 hours, Officer H. Cole (343) responded to an Accidental Damaged Property at 2200 Hamilton Place Blvd.  
Upon arrival, Police spoke to victim Holly Phares who stated that between 1230 and 1705 hours, while her vehicle was parked at 
this address, it was damaged while she was at work.  Police observed a mark on the driver's side of her vehicle that appeared to 
be from an individual striking the victim's car when they opened their door of their car.  There is no suspect information and no 
actionable leads at this time.  No further.

2104 E 12th St17-101481 10/16/2017   7:17:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/16/2017 at 19:25 hours, Officer Silva (70787) reported a memo at 2104 E 12th St. Upon arrival I spoke with the manager 
of the group home Ladonald Bryant. Mr. Bryant stated to Police that a party identified as Jeffrey Irons was sleeping in the 
basement and was not supposed to be here. I spoke with the facility owner Cindy Black, who stated Mr. Irons was not allowed on 
the property anymore. Police found Jeffrey in the basement asleep. Police told Jeffrey he was no longer allowed in the residence 
or on the property. Police trespassed Jeffrey from the property on this date. Jeffrey left the property with some of his belongings. 
No further action taken.

603 Boylston St17-101495 10/16/2017   8:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/16/2017 at 20:08 hours, Officer K. Otto (63031) responded to a report of suspicious activity at 603 Boylston St.
  Upon arrival I was met by Mr. Joseph Young who stated that when returning home from work he discovered an instrument 
hooked to his water meter in the front lawn.  When checking the device it was found to be turned on and two electrical leads were 
attached to the water meter handle.  I then contacted Tennessee American Water to check if crews had been working in the area.  
A technician did respond and identified the device as a signal beacon for locating underground water lines.  The technician did 
remove the device and returned it to the maintenance department.  Mr. Young stated that no further assistance was needed.  The 
call was then closed with no further action taken.

18500 Interstate 24 Eb17-101502 10/16/2017   7:56:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 10/16/2017 at 20:14 hours, Officer Shelor, Nicholas (78349) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 18500 Interstate 
24 EB. Upon arrival, I spoke with the drivers of all the vehicles. The driver of the Freight CL 120(tow truck) stated the driveshaft 
from his truck fell off the vehicle and into the road. As a result, the following vehicles were in traffic behind the tow truck and were 
unable to move out of the way of the parts that fell from the truck. This caused the Volkswagen to hit the approximately 6 foot 
driveshaft and then pulled to the side of the road where he noticed he had two flat tires and oil was coming out from under his 
car. The Mercedes also was unable to move out of the way and hit the same driveshaft and caused her to pull to the side of the 
road where she found out she had a flat tire as well. The tow truck was towed by Donny Bells Towing out of Georgia to their place 
of business. No further.

 
 

 



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

 
 

 
 

 
.

7707 Lee Hwy17-101521 10/16/2017  10:18:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/16/2017 at 22:21  hours, Officer Stansberry (61910) reported a memo at 7707 Lee Hwy. Upon arrival at Motel 6, 
complainant (MS; Brown) stated she felt as if she was being followed by unknown individuals in a green Suv. Complainant stated 
she owes a w/m (known only as Steve Satin) $200,00 for work at her home and is convinced he is having her followed. Officers 
did not detect any suspicious vehicles or activity in the area. Complainant stated she was awaiting a ride away from this facility.

1330 E 3rd St17-101526 10/16/2017  10:39:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/16/2017 at 22:43 hours, Officer Day (75378) responded to a disorder at 1330 E 3rd. Upon arrival, two employees were in a 
verbal altercation. The store manager asked that I stand by until she arrived. Nakisha Powers was terminated from Speedway for 
the disorder. She was trespassed and released. No further.

  
 

 

364 Northgate Mall Dr17-101558 10/17/2017  12:53:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10-17-17 around 0053 hours I Ofc. Allison #237 was dispatched to 364 Northgate Mall Dr on suspicious activity. On scene I 
made contact with complainant Susan Elliott. Ms. Elliott stated she saw a white Chevy rollback truck with a white male and black 
female driving through the area. Ms. Elliott stated they had taken a shopping cart that was on the property.  Ms. Elliott wanted to 
report the suspicious activity due to all the car break in's in the area. The vehicle was not located in the area. Nothing further.

5908 Lake Resort Ter17-101562 10/17/2017   1:35:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10-17-17 around 0135 hours I Ofc. Allison #237 was dispatched to 5908 Lake Resort Terrace Apt T237 on a disorder 
regarding ownership of a dog. On scene I made contact with complainant Allison Faulconer and her ex finance Rocky Osborne. 
Ms. Faulconer stated she had brought the dog over to Mr. Osborne's residence and then both had got in an argument. Mr. 
Osborne had kicked Ms. Faulconer outside of his residence and she contacted police after that for her dog. Mr. Osborne stated 
he had paid for the dog and was keeping it until Ms. Faulconer was collecting clothes from the residence and Mr. Osborne stated 
she just take the dog. Ms. Faulconer had a friend pick her up from the residence. Nothing further to report.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

 
  

 

613 Mountain Wood Dr17-101584 10/16/2017  11:45:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

This case was reviewed and will not have any suspect leads at this time; the victim was contacted and did not have any new 
information in the case. Based on the lack of leads the case will be suspended, if any leads are later developed the case will then 
be assigned to an investigator for follow up.
NOTE: The stolen vehicle was recovered and will be back in the possession of the owner.

4909 Edingburg Dr17-101612 10/16/2017   9:00:00PM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 10/17/2017 at 08:16 hours, Officer Garcia, Mauricio (80003) responded to a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories at 4909 
Edingburg Dr. I spoke to Ashley White via telephone and she said that she noticed on 10/17/2017 around  7:00am her drive out 
tag was stolen. Last time she saw her tag was on 10/16/2017 around 9:00 pm while her car was parked in her drive way. Tag 
number is unknown. expiration was 11-16. Nothing else was stolen. No damage was done to the vehicle.

900 Interstate 75 Nb17-101631 10/17/2017   9:45:00AM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 10/17/2017 at 09:50 hours, Officer Jamie willis (61920) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 900 Interstate 75 Nb. 
Upon arrival, police spoke with Ronnie Tankersley. Mr  Tankersley stated that gravel fell off of Mr Shawn Mosley truck and 
chipped the paint on his car. There was loose gravel on the bumper and in the bed of Mr Truck.

 
 

 
 

 

3540 Cummings Hwy17-101655 10/17/2017   1:00:00AM 240 MVT/Motorcycle

On 10/17/2017 at 10:55 hours, Officer COBB (60660) responded to a MVT/Motorcycle at 3540 Cummings Hwy. Michael Patrick 
Collins ) reported that he parked his black 2016 Honda CBR1000RR in the parking lot at the Quality Inn & Suites 
last night at 0100 hours. When he got up this morning the motorcycle was gone. The motorcycle that was parked beside Mr. 
Collins' motorcycle was damaged at the ignition and handlebars. ( complaint # 17-101670 ) There was no suspect information at 
the time of the report. The motorcycle was entered into N.C.I.C. Nic # V959655653  .

3540 Cummings Hwy17-101670 10/17/2017   1:00:00AM 290 Vandalism



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/17/2017 at 10:50 hours, Officer COBB (60660) responded to a Vandalism at 3540 Cummings Hwy. Donell David 
Collins(404-551-8112) reported that someone bent the handlebars and cut the ignition wiring harness on his black 2009 Yamaha 
FZ6R motorcycle. This happened between 0100 hours and 1000 hours as the motorcycle was parked in front of the Quality Inn & 
Suites. The motorcycle beside Mr. Collins' motorcycle was stolen ( complaint # 17-101655 ). There was no suspect information at 
the time of the report.

1331 N Glen Dr17-101709 10/17/2017   1:51:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 10/17/2017 at 13:48 hours, Officer Glenn, Clifton (60757) responded to a Property Lost at 1331  N Glen Dr.  I spoke with Karl 
Daffron via telephone.  He stated that on 31  May, 2017, he purchased a 2018 Primetime 27DBS and license plate was to come in 
the mail.  He says that it never arrived and considers it to be lost in the mail.  He gave the plate number as .

612 Over St17-101737 10/17/2017   3:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/17/2017 at 15:35 hours, Officer Frazier (68396) reported a memo at 612 Over St. Upon arrival, police spoke with Carolyn 
Mckinny. She stated that her daughter, Shametra, was outside causing a disorder over some car keys. Police calmed the scene 
down and everything was okay. No further.

 

906 Channel View Ln17-101787 10/16/2017  10:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/17/2017 at 18:30 hours, Officer Warren (71993) reported a memo at 906 Channel View Ln. Upon arrival I made contact 
with Ms. Hestand, who stated someone had stolen her patio furniture. Ms. Hestand has health issues that affect her memory, her 
son called police after I left the scene to inform that the patio furniture had not been stolen, but had just been put in to storage. 
No further.

 
 

 
 

1910 Market St17-101828 10/17/2017   7:45:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 10/17/2017 at 19:45 hours, Officer Corbin (78368) reported a memo at 1910 Market St. Police responded to a party who had 
been told to leave by Gas Station Manager Ashish Chaudhari. The suspect had been asking people for money and had gotten 
verbally aggressive with the employees of the Kankus. Police spoke with suspect Derrick Simmons and informed him that if he 
ever stepped back on to the Kankus property he would be arrested for trespassing. Mr. Simmons was negative NCIC. No further 
action was taken.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

4600 Highway 5817-101904 10/18/2017   2:45:00AM 23C Shoplifting

On 10/18/2017 at 02:55 hours, Officer Harvey, Charles (66485) responded to a Shoplifting at 4600 Highway 58.   On scene police 
spoke to Dillion Bouslog who is the night clerk at the Mapco Express at this address.  Mr. Bouslog stated that around 0245hrs two 
unknown black males one wearing a white t-shirt and blue jeans and the other wearing a black jacket and black pants came into 
the store and picked up 6 twelve packs of Budweiser beer and walked toward the counter as if they were going to pay for the beer 
but instead when they got close to the door they ran out of the store and got in a silver car and left in an unknown direction 
without paying for the beer.  There was no other suspect information and nothing to process at the scene.

 

 

4904 13th Ave17-101930 10/18/2017   7:27:00AM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

This case will be a recovery other agency and will not be investigated by this department; the follow up will be conducted by the 
agency the vehicle was reported stolen to at the time of its theft.

4417 Norcross Rd17-101950 10/18/2017   8:18:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/18/2017 at 08:13 hours, Officer Glenn, Clifton (60757) reported a memo at 4417 Norcross Rd.  I spoke with James 
Swafford via telephone.   Mr. Swafford stated that he checked his credit report and found a bill from Comcast for $759.00 for 
service in May of 2015.  Mr. Swafford says that Comcast showed the service location as 915 Pineville Rd., Chattanooga, TN.  
Mr. Swafford says this is the address from International Equipment.  Mr. Swafford stated that he has lived at 4417 Norcross Rd. 
for eleven (11) years and never lived on Pineville Rd., nor worked for International Equipment.   Mr. Swafford says Comcast will 
not even allow him to dispute this bill without first filing a police report.

1503 Mccallie Ave17-101964 10/17/2017   8:00:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 10/18/2017 at 08:52 hours, Officer Garcia, Mauricio (80003) responded to a Vandalism at 1503 Mccallie Ave. I spoke to Harry 
Presley via telephone and he said that on 10/18/2017 at about 8am he noticed the side wall of his business had graffiti. On 
10/17/2017 he left work at 6pm and the wall had no graffiti . The graffiti seems to spell out  . No other damage was 
done to the building.

3007 Merrydale Dr17-101979 10/18/2017  12:01:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 10/18/2017 at 09:34 hours, Officer Glenn, Clifton (60757) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 3007 Merrydale Dr.  I 
spoke with Thomas Zylstar via telephone.  He stated that he and his wife were staying at his mother's at the aforementioned 
location overnight.  He says that at some time during the night, an unknown party entered their 2013 Mazda 3 and 2007 Ford 
F150.  He says both were unlocked and found no damage to either vehicle.  He says that his wife's purse was taken which held 
$30.00 in cash, three (3) credit cards two (2) debit cards, a health savings card and a VISA gift card worth $50.00.

1102 Carter St17-101992 10/18/2017  11:51:00AM 91Z Property Found

On 10/18/2017 at 11:45 hours, Officer Jeff Kirk (60829) responded to a Property Found at 1102 Carter St. USING CASE# 
17-101992, PROPERTY#17-4357.  OFFICER RAFAEL DAVILA PHONE# , WAS HANDED THIS DEWALT BAG 
WITH A HIPOINT, 40CAL, SEMI AUTO PISTOL SERIAL# X7236637 THAT WAS FOUND IN THE PARKING GARAGE OF THE 
MARRIOTT.  THE OWNER IS UNKNOWN AT THIS TIME.  THE PISTOL WAS TURNED INTO PROPERTY UNDER # 17-4357.  
NO OTHER ACTIONS COULD BE TAKEN AT THIS TIME.  R52 D1

248 Northgate Mall Dr17-102001 10/18/2017  11:40:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/18/2017 at 11:45 hours, Officer Allen Griffith (60164) reported a memo at 248 Northgate Mall Dr and spoke to Heather 
Cagle.
  Mrs. Cagle stated that she was sitting in her vehicle when she was bumped by another vehicle which was pulling in the spot 
next to her. Mrs. Cagle stated that the driver of the vehicle Jorge Valle acted like it did not happen. Mrs. Cagle stated that she got 
out of her vehicle and saw that there was no damage but she did mention it to Mr. Villa. Mrs. Cagle stated that Mr. Villa then 
began cussing at her so she got into her vehicle and shut the door.
  No further police action.

 



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

728 Broad St17-102034 10/18/2017   1:20:00PM 250 Counterfeiting/Forgery

On 10/18/2017 at 13:30 hours, Officer R. Justice (68403) responded to a Counterfeiting/Forgery call at 728 Broad Street (First 
Volunteer Bank). Upon arrival, police spoke with Don Long who stated David Benford tried cashing a check that was clearly 
forged. They refused to cash the check and Mr. Benford quickly left the scene, which was prior to police arrival. The forged check 
was made to appear as if it was a business check in the amount of $4902.78. The check used a bogus business of First American 
Title and was dated 10-17-17 with a check # of 0001. The routing number listed was 061303348 which was a valid routing 
number, but the account number listed 1030003651  was not an actual account number. Because the attempt to cash the check 
was not successful, the bank did not wish to prosecute at this time. No further action taken.

 

 

3927 Yorktown Rd17-102058 10/17/2017  10:33:00PM 26B Credit Card/ATM Fraud

On 10/18/2017 at 14:33 hours, Officer Garcia (80003) responded to a Credit Card/ATM Fraud at 3927 Yorktown Rd. I spoke with 
Marquilia Putman via telephone and she said that on 10/18/2017 she went to Suntrust Bank to deposit her check and the bank 
teller told her that her account had been overdraft from two purchases done on 10/17/2017 in Atlanta Georgia. First transaction 
was at Wingstop on 10/18/2017 for 28.05 dlr at 22:33 . Second transaction was at Alcatar S Service on 10/17/2017 at 22:54 for 
100.00 dls.

1308 E Main St17-102086 10/18/2017   9:18:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 10/18/2017 at 16:12 hours, Officer Ampthor (73492) responded to a Vandalism at 1308 E Main St. Upon arrival I spoke with 
Mr Alvin Phillips.  Mr. Phillips stated his two driver side tires had been slashed.  The suspect was seen on footage from the 
business at 0918.  The suspect is a white female wearing glasses and a white top.  The suspect is seen messing with the tires.  
The tires had visible puncture marks.  Mr. Phillips viewed the footage and stated the suspect was his sister, Joyce Phillips.  Mr. 
Phillips did wish to prosecute.    Later Mr. Phillips phoned police to inform he had made a mistake on the identity of the suspect 
and the correct suspect was his other sister, Edna Phillips.  Both Phillips sister currently reside at the Chatt Inn, 2000 E 23rd St, 
according to Mr. Phillips.  Mr. Phillips identified Ms. Joyce Phillips as the suspect based  upon the footage and a Driver's License 
picture original.  He changed the suspect to Ms. Edna Phillips later when the image was enlarged from the video footage.  Due to 
the change in the suspect and Mr. Phillips having difficulty focusing on the matter while police were on scene, further follow will 
be conducted to confirm the suspect of the vandalism.  No further police action is able to be taken at this time.

 
 

 



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

490 Greenway View Dr17-102117 10/18/2017   5:12:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/18/2017 at 17:12 hours, Officer Joshua Curtis (62710) reported a memo (field interview) at 490 Greenway View Dr 
(Walmart) and met with the subject, Daniel Lucas. Mr Lucas was found sitting in the middle of the Walmart parking lot with no 
vehicle nearby. Police asked Mr Lucas who he was and what he was doing in the area. Mr Lucas stated that he is homeless and 
from time to time hangs out in the Walmart parking lot. Police verified Mr Lucas' identity and released Mr Lucas without incident.

301 Manufacturers Rd17-102121 10/18/2017   5:40:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/18/2017 at 17:43 hours, Officer Daniel white (78351) reported a memo at 301  Manufacturers Rd. Upon arrival police made 
contact with Mr. Shaun Whaley. Mr Whaley stated he was in an accident around 0745 this morning on I 27. Mr. Whaley also 
stated that he did not see any damage to his vehicle until after he got home. Mr Whaley also stated that himself and the other 
party involved in the accident both agreed that they did not need to contact police and both left the scene. Mr. Whaley stated he 
had the possible tag for the other vehicle  I ran the tag and was unable to get a return.

1040 Flynn St17-102125 10/18/2017   5:30:00PM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

   On 10/18/2017 at 17:32 hours, Officer H. Abbott #864, responded to a report of a theft at 1040 Flynn Street. Upon arrival, I met 
with Abigail Doyle. She stated her roommate, Carloline Luiken, had her bike stolen from the porch of the residence. The cable 
holding it on was cut. The bike was a lime green trek mountain bike. She stated there were no other identifying factors on the 
bike. She stated it was possibly taken between 1300 and 1700 hours. There is no suspect information. A BOLO was put out for 
the bike, but no further police action could be taken at the time.

 
 

1714 Ray Jo Cir17-102170 10/18/2017   9:14:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 10/18/2017 at 2012 hours, Officer H. Cole (343) responded to a Damaged Property at 1714 Ray Jo Cir.  Upon arrival, Police 
observed the mailbox had been damaged and was leaning to one side.  Police spoke to complainant Elease McClure who stated 
that between 10/17/2017 at 2000 hours and 10/18/2017 at 1800 hours he mailbox was damaged by unknown means.  No further 
at this time

1901 S Lyerly St17-102173 10/18/2017   8:02:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/18/2017 at 20:02 hours, I, Officer Bulkley (68389) got out with a suspicious vehicle at 1900 S Lyerly St. The subject 
vehicle was a 2015 white Honda Accord (CO Disabled Veteran ) and the white male subject, Corey Grimes, got out 
of the vehicle when I pulled up behind him. He stated he was just taking a nap and that he had disconnected his vehicle battery 
due to issues with the power. He stated he had moved to Chattanooga from Colorado recently and was looking to start a 
business. Although his presence in this parking lot at this time was unusual, after running his vehicle and personal info, I did not 
observe any further reason to detain him.

3514 Taylor St17-102191 10/18/2017   8:10:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/18/2017 at 20:12 hours, Officer L Gregory (71964) reported a memo at 3514 Taylor Street. Upon arrival I came in contact 
with Sharron Shropshire who stated she and her boyfriend, Ramone Bragg, got into a verbal altercation over a rescue dog she 
got from McKamey that he did not want her to have. Ms. Shropshire stated she was going to leave the residence and go stay with 
her mother. No further police action was needed.

318 S Moore Rd17-102193 10/18/2017   9:43:00PM 90Z Other

On 10/19/2017 at 02:15 hours, Officer J. Noble (73512) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Weapon Law Violations at 318 S 
Moore Rd. All evidence was submitted to the city's property facility under property #17-4370. No further police action was 
required.

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

3709 Cummings Hwy17-102202 10/18/2017   9:33:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 10/18/2017 at 21:39 hours, Officer J. Cannon 1089 responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 3709 Cummings Hwy, Mapco. 
Once on scene I spoke with the vehicle owner of a 2012 Mazda3 blue in color, Allen McCullough. He stated he left his vehicle 
running due to it being chilly outside and said he looked at the pump number from inside and noticed the vehicle was gone. Last 
seen traveling east on Cummings Hwy. I had dispatch BOLO the information for the vehicle NC-#EMP7858. No suspect 
information was found after viewing video at Mapco. Vehicle was entered into NCIC #V699592965.

Fencing mask painted red and white in a resemblance of the "Carnage" character from Spiderman $70White buckle gambeson 
$200Front buckle riveted blackened chainmail $700Two sets of automotive tools 140 pieces in cases $200F30 Carway dashcam 
$50Kindle fire $70Mini disco light $10Car chargers and cables $20Two training swords made of rattan with a metal hilt on each.  
One two handed, on single handed $80 eachIphone 7 $300Duffle bag of clothing $300 (with clothes) $30.00 by itself.Two seat 
organisers $20Case of water $3.00Emergency roadside supplies $200

4502 Rossville Blvd17-102219 10/18/2017  11:20:00PM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 

On 10/19/2017 at 01:19 hours, Officer Kennedy (70777) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 
of Chattanooga at 4502 Rossville Blvd.  Vehicle was removed from NCIC by Walker County.

This case was investigated by patrol, the vehicle was recovered and the officer identified a suspect and charged the party with 
the theft. Based on being investigated by patrol and the case being a recovery other agency the case will not need any further 
follow up from this division.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

5200 Highway 15317-102260 10/19/2017   4:46:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/19/2017 at 04:46 hours, Officer J. Blakney (78365) performed a Traffic Stop at 5200 Hwy 153 for no license plate on a 
Gold '02 Chrysler PT Cruiser.  The driver was Mr. Sean Lecroy who stated that he and his wife had won the vehicle in a contest 2 
months prior but hadn't registered it due to trouble passing emissions.  When the VIN for the vehicle was checked, the vehicle 
came back registered to John Bergen.  Mr. Lecroy stated that he did not know Mr. Bergen.  The vehicle was not reported stolen 
at this time.  No further.

3709 Cummings Hwy17-102261 10/19/2017   5:00:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 10/19/2017 at 05:20 hours, Officer Dorman (75380) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 3709 Cummings Hwy. Upon 
arrival, police made contact with the victim Diane Webber. She informed police that while she was inside the gas station 
someone had entered her vehicle and taken her I-phone 6. Police were able to watch security footage of part of the parking lot 
and observed a white car enter and leave the parking lot with out purchasing anything. However the victim's car was not in view 
of the camera. The victim called the phone and an unknown male answered the call saying that she would never get her phone 
back. The suspect then turned off the phone and it could not be tracked. No further suspect info at this time. The victim valued 
the phone at $800. Nothing further to report at this time.

 

8018 Rosemere Way17-102275 10/18/2017   8:00:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 10/19/2017 at 07:30 hours, Officer Moser (60250) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 8018 Rosemere Way. I spoke to 
the victim Samuel Gatlin who stated he parked his 2008 Ford F-250 in his driveway last night around 2000 hrs. 
Mr. Gatlin stated this morning he went to get into his vehicle and found it had been stolen. 

The vehicle is White in color, 4-door, , Vin# 1FTSW21R08EC08863, Tri fold bed cover, Orange "T" sticker on 
back, Orange "T" license plate on front, diesel engine.

The vehicle was entered into NCIC under Nic# V109614227. 
Value is at least $28,000 dollars.

266 Whitehall Rd17-102276 10/19/2017   7:34:00AM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 10/19/2017 at 07:39 hours, Officer Michael Holbrook (41318) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 266 Whitehall 
Rd speaking with Sheddie Kilgore.  Kilgore states while traveling west on Whitehall Rd, an over sized concrete hauler was 
traveling east on Whitehall Rd.  He states as they passed, part of the concrete made contact with a 28 ft ladder situated on top of 
Sheddie's vehicle causing damage to the ladder only.  Neither vehicle made contact with the other and no damage was 
sustained.  Jake Marshall Company, owner of the ladder, requested property damage report.  No further action required.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

 
 

 
 

414 Council Fire Dr17-102294 10/18/2017  10:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 10/19/2017 at 08:48 hours, Officer Moser (60250) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 414 Council Fire Dr. I spoke to 
the victim, Tracie Blakely who stated she came outside to her vehicle and found someone had entered her vehicle and stole her 
Ralph Lauren briefcase.
Mrs. Blakely stated the briefcase contained an unknown brand laptop, Goochie sunglasses and misc. paperwork/files.

At this time no suspect information is available. 
Value at least $3,351.00 dollars.

On 10/21/2017 at 13:20 hours, Officer A. Bolton (62179) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 414 
Council Fire Dr.  While investigating a burglar alarm (446) at address 1400 Gunbarrel Rd (CN: 17-103025), Police observed a 
scattered pile of papers lying on the ground in the parking lot of 1614 Gunbarrel Rd, Chattanooga, TN 37421.  Among the papers 
found was an Insurance Card,  belonging to William & Tracie Blakely, PO Box 11310 Chattanooga TN 37401.  VIN 
3GYFNAE3XCS513963.  This vehicle was reported broken into on 8/19/2016.  Other papers found was a Tax Bill and blank 
checks. Police made contact with the victim and arranged to return them to her. No other information was given at the time of 
report.

7273 Aventine Way17-102318 10/18/2017  11:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/19/2017 at 09:59 hours, Officer Glenn, Clifton (60757) reported a memo at 7273 Aventine Way.  I spoke with Christopher 
Banther via telephone.  he says that sometime after 2300 hours last night, an unknown party entered his 2001  Chevrolet 
Silverado and rummaged through it.  Mr. Banther says there was no damage to the vehicle and he says there was nothing taken.  
Mr. Banther strongly believes that this and all the other incidents are due to his ex-wife's new husband who is an ex-convict.

480 Greenway View Dr17-102322 10/19/2017   4:16:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 10/19/2017 at 08:15 hours, Officer Ayriel Novak (881) responded to a Vandalism at 480 Greenway View Dr.  Once on scene, 
Police saw that the glass on City Gear's front door was broken.  Police saw tire marks in front of the door.  Police spoke with 
Wal-Mart's Loss Prevention,who was able to locate video surveillance of the incident.  On the video surveillance, Police saw a 
white 4-door automobile drive up to the front of City Gear.  The vehicle jumped the curb and hit the glass front door.  After a few 
moments, the driver of the vehicle got out of the vehicle and ran up to the door.  The driver then immediately got back into the 
vehicle and drove off.  Police spoke with the Store Manager, Mr. Audrius Smith, who stated that he does not know what the value 
of the repairs will be.  Mr. Smith also stated that the security gate was damaged.  Mr. Smith stated that the District Manager, Ms. 
Justine Small, will tell him what the value of the damage is as soon as she gets an estimate.  Mr. Smith stated that he will call 
Police with the value of the repairs as soon as he finds out.  Wal-Mart Loss Prevention stated that they will call Police once they 
have copies of the surveillance video.

2350 Shallowford Village Dr17-102332 10/18/2017  10:00:00PM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 10/19/2017 at 10:44 hours, Officer Garcia (80003) responded to a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories at 2350 Shallowford 
Village Dr. I spoke to Lakesha Thurman via telephone and she said that on 10/19/2017 at 10:40 am she noticed the license plate 
from her 2012 Honda Civic was stolen ). The vehicle was located at the Day INN Hotel were she spent the night. 
Last time she saw the license plate on the vehicle was on 10/18/2017 at about 10:00 pm. Nothing else was stolen. No damage 
was done to the vehicle. 
NCIC# P366375881

1400 Wisdom St17-102345 10/19/2017  11:43:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/19/2017 at 11:45 hours, Officer Charles Bramlett (66966) responded to a broken down auto at 1400 Wisdom St.   Upon 
arrival police spoke to Tyrome Williams who stated his Ford Explorer had broken down.  Mr. Williams stated he had someone in 
route with a tow truck and would have it moved shortly.  Police observed the vehicle was off the roadway and was not blocking 
traffic.  Nothing further to report.

1096 Lupton Dr17-102359 10/19/2017  12:55:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/19/2017 at 13:08 hours, Sergeant Chris Phillips 874/(60070) responded to a suspicious vehicle at 1096 Lupton Drive. 
Police were notified of a Green Toyota Camry,  Tn, parked in Rivermont park and they thought it matched the vehicle 
that was possibly breaking into cars in the Stuart Heights area recently.  I drove through the parking lot of the park as well as the 
boat ramp and did not see anything.No further action taken.

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

3821 Brainerd Rd17-102406 10/19/2017   3:10:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/19/2017 at 15:20 hours, Officer C. Darling (78384) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 3821  Brainerd Rd. Mr. 
Kendrick was traveling down Brainerd Rd. when his vehicle then  began to smoke. He then pulled out of the roadway and his 
vehicle then caught on fire. Fire then responded to put out the fire and NC Towing was contacted to remove the vehicle from the 
side of the road. The front end of the vehicle was badly burned and I was unable to obtain the VIN for the vehicle. No further

2727 Rossville Blvd17-102456 10/19/2017   5:00:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 10/19/2017 at 17:10 hours I, Officer Batterson #608 responded to a Shoplifting at 2727 Rossville Blvd. (Mapco). On scene I 
spoke to the complainant who stated an unknown white male in his 30's came into the store and stole a beer along with some 
bean dip. The suspect was no longer on scene. No further action taken at this time.

 
  
 

1740 E 23rd St17-102517 10/19/2017   7:14:00PM 23H Other Larceny/Access Device

On 10/19/2017 at 19:55 hours, Officer Ampthor (73492) responded to a Other Larceny/Access Device at 1740 E 23rd St. Police 
took a call of a deceptive practice from a Ms. Summer King party.  Ms. King stated her bank had informed her of suspicious 
charges in Chattanooga on this date.  The first charge had occurred at 2121  E 23rd St at an automated gas pump.  The second 
charge was attempted at 1740 E 23rd St (O'Reilly's Automotive parts).  The charges were declined at the O'Reilly's twice for the 
amount of $236.00 USD.  In speaking with employees at the O'Reilly's, two black males had come into the store who had 
attempted to use the card with the account of Ms. King.  Employees told police they attempted different cards in the transaction 
and when they did not work along with personal information asked, one party walked outside.  The party who stayed inside then 
provided the information of a store account of Mr. Geoffry Paey.  This store account has a number of large charge card 
purchases this year. One on 6/20/2017 at 1725 for $152.93 USD and on 2/17/2017 at 1914 for $275.24 USD. A report was made 
at the request of Ms. King.  Further investigation will be conducted on this incident.  No further police action was able to be taken 
at this time.

2100 Hamilton Place Blvd17-102526 10/19/2017   7:30:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 10/19/2017 at 19:30 hours, Officer Silveira (66499) responded to a Shoplifting at 2100 Hamilton Place Blvd at Belk store. 
While working at Hamilton Place Mall I, Officer Silveira # 755 responded at Belk store. The complainant, Krista Shields who 
works at Belk as a loss prevention agent reported that an unknown Caucasian male was seen inside the store around 1850Hrs of 
this evening concealing a Michael Kohls purse and left the store with the item. According to the complainant the subject did not 
pay for the merchandise and left in a gray small sedan unknown tag.

863 Canal St17-102530 10/19/2017   2:00:00PM 240 MVT/Motorcycle

This case was reviewed and will not have any suspect leads at this time; the victim was contacted and did not have any new 
information in the case. Based on the lack of leads the case will be suspended, if any leads are later developed the case will then 
be assigned to an investigator for follow up.

5441 Mountain Creek Rd17-102542 10/19/2017   9:28:00PM 91Z Field Interview



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/19/2017 at 21:28 hours, Officer D. Turnbull (71992) reported suspicious activity in the area of 5441  Mountain Creek Rd. 
An anonymous caller stated that a male and female were driving a white Chevy Tahoe around a mud filled construction site and 
got the vehicle stuck in an empty pond. I arrived on scene and spoke with the male, Kyle Carson, who told me that he had just 
picked up Chrstina Conner from a friend's house in Red Bank and he was taking her home the back way, but got lost and went to 
go turn around in the construction site and did not see the empty pond and drove into it. I called Mr. Carson's father and told him 
what had happened and he came and towed the vehicle out of the pond. I did not see any damage to the property and Mr. 
Carson did not want to make a report for the damage on his vehicle.

4858 Highway 5817-102546 10/19/2017   9:30:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 10/19/2017 at 21:30 hours, Officer Layne, Dakota (77578) responded to a Shoplifting at 4858 Highway 58. Upon arrival police 
spoke with Ms. Hyatt who stated that Mr. Mota came in the store and was pouring a fountain drink, Ms. Hyatt recognized Mr. 
Mota from previous shoplifting incidences. MS. Hyatt attempted to get Mr. Mota to leave the store, Mr. Mota then grabbed a bag 
a chips on the way out the door. Ms. Hyatt stated that the store would not prosecute at this time. No further.

 

2204 Robbins St17-102578 10/19/2017  11:12:00PM 90Z Other

On 10/20/2017 at 05:51  hours, Officer Adam Krystaponis (75508) wrote a continuation/supplement for a All Other Traffic 
Offenses at 2204 Robbins St.   Upon turning the Smith and Wesson revolver into property (Property # 17-04387), NCIC faxed 
over a copy of the NCIC hit that determined the firearm was stolen.  I had previously spoken with a Detective Rubins with the 
Aberdeen PD in WA st, who had stated that the firearm stolen was a silver Smith and Wesson .38 spl revolver, serial # 8578.  
The NCIC hit matching that serial number from Aberdeen WA was for an Iver Johnson .38 spl revolver.  Furthermore, the Smith 
and Wesson revolver I recovered did display the number 8578 on the reciever, but also displayed the number C174859 on the 
butt and the underside of the barrel, which did not come back stolen.  I attempted to contact this detective back at , 
but no one answered.  The misdemeanor charge for the stolen property (regarding the firearm) will be dropped when the case 
goes to Sessions Court.

 



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

 

 

 

8323 Iris Rd102629 10/20/2017   7:25:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/20/2017 at 07:38 hours, Officer Moser (60250) reported a memo at 8323 Iris Rd. I spoke to the complainant, Melissa 
Rosson who stated she has been arguing with her boyfriend, Brandon Langford for the past week but she spent the night with him 
last night. 
Ms. Rosson stated that got into an argument over a vehicle that they are purchasing but she stated the car is in her name and Mr. 
Langford stated the car is most likely in both but he wasn't sure. 
Ms. Rosson stated she could not leave because while they were arguing Brandon took the car keys to her vehicle she had with 
her and threw the keys in the back yard and she was unable to find them.

The keys were located and Ms. Rosson was able to leave without incident. 

No further at this time.

  

1705 Jackson St17-102665 10/20/2017  10:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/20/2017 at 10:25 hours, Officer Horton (68401) reported a Suspicious Vehicle at 1705 Jackson St. Upon arrival Police 
spoke to the Complainant Mr. Hubbard Johnnie who stated he noticed a 2001  white Chevy Tahoe  parked on the side 
of the road in front of the above stated residence.  Police ran the tag and was able to get into contact with the vehicle owner Mrs. 
Mitzi Davis.  Mrs. Davis stated she had car troubles and left the car in front of the above stated residence until she could arrange 
for it to be moved in a few hours.  Police relayed the information to Mr. Hubbard who was satisfied with the explanation.

1813 Newton St17-102671 10/20/2017  10:30:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/20/2017 at 10:40 hours, Officer Horton (68401) while on patrol at 1813 Newton St.  Police observed Michael Davis sitting 
on the front porch of the above stated address.  Police asked if everything was okay in which Mr. Davis stated he was locked out 
of his sister's house.  Mr. Davis explained he was out last night and returned to the above residence that is owned by his sister 
and discovered his sister locked him out of the house when she left for work this morning.  Mr. Davis was able to contact his 
sister who verified his story and stated he was allowed to sit on her porch.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

 
 

 

.

6850 Hickory Ln17-102699 10/20/2017  12:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/20/2017 at 12:25 hours, Officer Mitchell (62873) responded to 6850 Hickory Ln on a disorder prevention.  Once on the 
scene I spoke with the complainant and Ms. Stillman.  Ms. Brock was there to pick-up her belongings.  After loading up her 
belongings she left the scene.

1768 Interstate 2417-102722 10/18/2017   7:00:00AM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 10/20/2017 at 13:17 hours, Officer Garcia (80003) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 1768 Interstate 24. I 
spoke to kassey Okelley via telephone and she said that  on 10/20/2017 at 11  am she noticed that an electronic street sign 
belonging to her employer was damaged. Last time she had seen the sign undamaged was on 10/18/2017 at 7 am. The sign was 
bent from the top left corner and 3 light were broken.

315 Cherokee Blvd17-102738 10/20/2017   2:22:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/20/2017 at 14:22 hours, Officer K. Orsburn (66495) reported a memo at 315 Cherokee Blvd. 
  Mr. Manis is owner of the Laundry Matt at 315 Cherokee Blvd.  He has been having issues with homeless hanging out at the 
location at night. He wanted to trespass two Jesus Cox and Angela Addington. I told both parties that they were not to be on the 
property any longer or they would go to jail. No further

3500 Taylor St17-102746 10/20/2017   2:45:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 10/20/2017 at 14:45 hours, Officer Charles Bramlett (66966) responded to a suspicious person call at 3500 Taylor St.  Upon 
arrival police spoke to the caller Cory Mills who stated he called because he witnessed an unknown white male looking and 
walking around his garage.  Mr. Mills stated he attempted to confront the unknown party, but the individual ran away.  Mr. Mills 
stated the suspect was a short white male wearing blue jeans and a red shirt.  Mr. Mills stated he believed the suspect was trying 
to steal items from his garage.  Police checked the area but were unable to locate the suspicious party.  Police contacted 
dispatch and had the residence at 3500 Taylor St placed on the watchlist for suspicious activity.  Nothing further to report.

314 Mcbrien Rd17-102758 10/20/2017   2:37:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/20/2017 at 14:45 hours, I, Ofc. Gunn 351, responded to a call of a Disorder at 314 McBrien Rd. Upon arrival, I spoke with 
Sean Mcewen. Mr. Mcewen informed me that a Harrison Shropshire was on scene of the apartment complex. Mr. Harrison had 
been trespassed from the property due to his criminal activity. Police searched for Mr. Shropshire, however, Mr. Shropshire was 
unable to be found. Nothing further.

6316 Hansley Dr17-102763 10/20/2017   9:39:00PM 250 Counterfeiting/Forgery

On 10/20/2017 at 1545 hours, Officer H. Cole (343) responded to a Counterfeiting/Forgery at 6316 Hansley Dr.  Upon arrival, 
Police spoke to victim James Collake who stated that an unknown party(s) had forged some of his checks and cashed them at 
one of the bank branches.  There is no suspect information at this time.  The bank started an investigation under case # 
FRD2017096185.  No further at this time.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

 
 

3204 Amnicola Hwy17-102784 10/20/2017   4:11:00PM 91Z Property Found

On 10/20/2017 at 16:05 hours, officer Cooke (78367) responded to a Call-in at 3204 Amnicola Hwy On 10/20/2017 at 16:05 
hours, Officer Cooke (78367) responded to a Property Found at 3204 Amnicola Hwy. Police responded to the Chattanooga 
Property Division on a report of a found Property. Upon Police arrival Police spoke with Mr. James Dye who stated that he was 
moving out of his residence and discovered a DiamondBack   DB380 pistol that did not belong to him. Police entered the 
property to the Chattanooga Property Division for safe keeping.

1300 Ely Rd17-102797 10/20/2017   4:20:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 10/20/2017 at 16:20 hours, Officer Frantom, Matthew (73497) reported a memo at 1300 Ely Rd. I conducted a traffic stop at 
this location after seeing that the vehicle matched the suspect vehicle description from a hit and run I was currently on the scene 
with at 4800 Eldridge Rd (17-102770). The driver, Erin Smith, is known to Police and was very upset that I was out with her. The 
driver did not meet the description given by the victim in the accident. Also, while the car did have front end damage, it did not 
have damage that would have happened in the manner of crash that did occur with a school bus. I did record her information and 
check for warrants (none came back). No further Police action taken.

 

 

 
 

 
 

9447 Bradmore Ln17-102834 10/20/2017   6:15:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/20/2017 at 18:27 hours, Officer Thomas (71989) reported a memo at 9447 Bradmore Ln. for a disorder call. Upon arrival I 
spoke with the RP Brandon, who was the brother of the Mr. Heath Williams party. Heath has PTSD, and is "sour" toward a male 
party who touched his girlfriend inappropriately 5 months ago. The male party, Jason, was supposed to be at this location and 
Heath was going to confront him. Heath was intercepted by police and his brother and no incident happened. Police action was 
not needed, but the brother Brandon wanted police to intervene. Nothing further at this time, the Jason party was never on scene 
nor threats made toward him.

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

4606 Colonial Dr17-102866 10/20/2017   7:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/20/2017 at 19:45 hours, Officer C. Blackburn #1086 responded to a suicidal threat at 4604 Colonial Dr. According to 
dispatch an email had been sent in to the 911  call center saying that they wanted to kill themselves. The only information that 
dispatch could provide is that the email was received from the email account linked to a Stephanie Pearson at 4604 Colonial Dr. 
but there was no way to confirm it was Ms. Pearson who sent the email. I attempted to make contact at the residence but 
received no answer after knocking on all doors multiple times. I could see lights on in the residence and looked through all 
possible windows for any sign of disturbance and could see none. There was a truck in the driveway and I proceeded next door to 
see if I could speak with the neighbor. 

I spoke with Buffie Fugh, who lives at 4602 Colonial Dr. Ms Fugh said that the truck in the driveway belonged to Ms. Pearsons 
husband and that Ms. Pearson is usually at work until 20:00 and isn't home yet. Ms. Fugh said that the Pearson's had only 
recently moved into the home and they had met them a few times but nothing seemed out of the ordinary as of late. 

I checked with info channel and found a possible contact number for Ms. Pearson and attempted to call the number, but the call 
went straight to voicemail. 

After exhausting all attempts to reach anyone at 4604 Colonial Dr. and contact attempts by phone I left the area and informed 
Ms. Fugh that if she sees Ms. Pearson return home to contact police.

800 Douglas St17-102869 10/20/2017   5:00:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

This case was reviewed and will not have any suspect leads at this time; the victim was contacted but could not be reached. 
Based on the lack of leads the case will be suspended, if any leads are later developed the case will then be assigned to an 
investigator for follow up.

5751 Brainerd Rd17-102892 10/20/2017   8:34:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/20/2017 at 20:40 hours, Officer C. Darling (78384) reported a memo at 5751  Brainerd Rd. Mr. Freeland stated that he had 
given a ride to a homeless woman and she had began yelling at him. He then dropped her off at buds and then returned home. 
No further

3419 Fleeta Ln17-102893 10/20/2017   5:00:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 10/20/2017 at 20:55 hours, Officer Kerns (71970) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 3419 Fleeta Ln. Upon arrival, 
Officers spoke to Jane Craft who said she believes her tenant from down stairs took her vehicle . She said Jason 
Rogers told her he would make her some coffee and she said she was going to change. She said when she came out Mr. Rogers 
was gone and she looked outside and noticed her car was gone. She said she did not give him permission to use the vehicle. She 
said no one else was at either residence's. She said she did not want to press charges, but make a report. As officers were 
leaving the vehicle was located in the driveway of the residence that Jason Rogers uses. Ms. Craft received her keys from the 
vehicle and no further action was taken.

500 Workman Rd17-102900 10/20/2017   9:00:00PM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 

On 10/20/2017 at 2108hrs I, Officer Goehring, responded to 500 Workman Rd on a suspicious vehicle. Upon arrival I located a 
1991  Honda Prelude, , parked on the west bound side of Workman Rd partially in the roadway. Upon running the 
tag it was found to have been reported stolen out of Marion County, nic number V469610383. The vehicle was found to have all 
doors locked so an inventory search was unable to be performed. No suspect info at this time. A-1 Towing responded to the 
scene and towed the vehicle to 3610 Calhoun Ave.

This case will be a recovery other agency and will not be investigated by this department; the follow up will be conducted by the 
agency the vehicle was reported stolen to at the time of its theft.

6175 Airways Blvd17-102934 10/20/2017  11:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/20/2017 at 23:47 hours, Officer Dessalines, Benjamin (77570) reported an underage party at 6175 Airways Blvd. Upon 
arrival, I met with program manager George who stated that he does not have any underage nor illegal drinking at his party 
(West-75 club). I and other officers (Car-235) were given access to check their permit, alcohol licenses and checked people’s IDs 
and their capacity (Bar-check). and throughout our investigation, no underage party was located. No further at this time.

1426 Highland Way17-102948 10/21/2017   1:05:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/21/2017 at 01:33 hours, Officer Veloz 603 reported a noise complaint at 1426 Highland Way. Upon arrival to the scene I 
located two dogs in the yard of this address. The tempter was cold outside and the two animals appeared to be in distress. The 
dogs were constantly barking without ceasing and appeared to be very aggressive upon approaching the home. I attempted 
multiple times to contact the owner or individual who lived at the address but my attempts were unsuccessful. I had dispatch 
contact Mckamey and they responded. nothing further

 
 
 

509 Highbury Ln17-102953 10/21/2017  12:43:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/21/2017 at 01:00 hours, Officer Ketron (73505) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 509 Highbury Ln. The reporting 
party stated that the keys to the vehicle were taken a few days prior.  The reporting party stated that she was awoke by the sound 
of the vehicle leaving the driveway.  She immediately called police and a BOLO was issued channel wide for the vehicle.  The 
reporting party stated that she would call back in with the tag and VIN number for the vehicle.  Further police action waiting 
pending vehicle information.

 
 

 
 

5021 Swan Rd17-102985 10/21/2017   5:11:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/21/2017 at 05:13 hours, Officer Parda #1101  responded to a verbal disorder at 5021  Swan Rd. Upon arrival I spoke with 
Donnell Moreland who stated Cheryl Hale had caused a verbal disorder.  I spoke with both parties separately and it was 
confirmed that no physical contact was made during the course of the argument.  I transported Ms. Hale to her daughters home 
(Alisha Hale), 4871  Sylvia Circle and made sure it was ok for her to stay there for the remainder of the evening.  Beginning 
mileage of transport was 79,762, and ending mileage 79,767.

 

2104 Mccallie Ave103015 10/21/2017   9:35:00AM 23C Shoplifting

On 10/21/2017 at 09:45 hours, Officer Tillery (042223) responded to a Shoplifting at 2104 Mccallie Ave. Upon arrival police was 
informed by store employee (Somba Cothron) that a b/f entered the Rite Aide store  put items in a shopping cart and left the store 
with out paying. the suspect got into a  into a 2003  Toyota Camry silver in color, driven by another b/f. The tag is TN--.

3601 Clio Ave17-103021 10/21/2017   9:31:00AM 240 Theft & Recovery/Passenger Vehic

On 10/21/2017 at 09:40 hours, Officer E.Craw (60268) responded to a Theft & Recovery/Passenger Vehicle at 3601  Clio Ave. 
Once on the scene Eric Webb stated that he towed this 2012 VW Passat from 7301  E. Brainerd Rd last night. After calling in 
about this tow, he found that this was a stolen car. The orignal#16-124462, NIC#V618901066.

2253 E 25th Street Ct17-103033 10/21/2017  10:53:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/21/2017 at 11:00 hours, Officer E.Craw (60268) reported a memo at 2253 E 25th Street Ct. Once there Ms. Raven and 
Darrell Bradley Jr. was having a argument. Mr. Bradley got his items and left the apartment with any problems.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

325 Market St17-103040 10/21/2017  10:30:00AM 90J Trespass of Real Property

On October 21  st 2017 I, FTO Russell, was dispatched to Gray Friars Coffee located at 325 Market St. on a suspicious person 
call. Upon my arrival I spoke with Ms. Katherine Smith who stated that Mr. James Greer came into the coffee shop again this 
morning and began to yell at her and yell at the customers. Ms. Smith stated that Mr. Greer has been trespassed from this 
location and arrested prior for being here. Mr. Greer was arrested prior by me for trespassing and is aware that he is not allowed 
on this property. Mr. Greer continues to enter the property even after his prior arrests. Ms. Smith stated that Gray Friars would 
like to prosecute Mr. Greer for trespassing again. No further.

1009 W 39th St17-103042 10/21/2017  11:25:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/21/2017 at 11:30 hours, Officer COBB (60660) reported a memo at 1009 W 39th St. An unknown concerned citizen left a 
"pizza" wallet at the # 14 Fire Hall. Inside the wallet was a Florida Drivers License belonging to a "Holly Anthony Pinheiro (  

). The wallet and I.D. were turned in at the Property Division # 17-4411.

2717 Rossville Blvd17-103043 10/21/2017  11:23:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/21/2017 at 11:26 hours, Officer E.Craw (60268) reported a memo at 2717 Rossville Blvd. Once there the clerk Mrs. 
Prouse call stating that the suspect had a black handgun holding it down by his side. The people that was into it with the suspect 
did not call police. The suspect left prior to police arriving.

5012 Highway 5817-103053 10/21/2017  11:50:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/21/2017 at 11:55 hours, Officer Lewis (60167) reported a memo at 5012 Highway 58.  Upon arrival I contacted Danny 
Henry who adivsed he had found a plastic baggy containing a white powder in the parking lot of his business.  The powder was 
taken to CPD Property and logged in to be destroyed.  Property #17-4412.  The owner of the white powder is unknown.

2038 S Willow St17-103059 10/21/2017  11:55:00AM 23C Shoplifting

On 10/21/2017 at 12:10 hours, Officer Jonathan Scoggins (75428) responded to a Shoplifting at 2038 S Willow St. Once on 
scene I made contact with the store manager Denise Congdon who informed me a black female came into the store a stole some 
clothing. Denise said the suspect attempted to leave the store at one point but she set off the door alarm, when confronted the 
woman became very defensive and walked back into the store concealing herself down an isle. The suspect managed to make 
her way around the Denise to exit the store. After reviewing store video footage when the suspect came back into the store she 
went behind and isle ripping off tags of items she was taking, then proceeded to the exit. Denise also had a case file containing 
pictures of previous shoplifters, and this suspect is also involved in shoplifting case that occurred on 09/29/2016.

4040 Mountain Creek Rd17-103074 10/20/2017  11:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 10/21/2017 at 13:15 hours, Officer Allen Griffith (60164) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 4040 Mountain Creek Rd 
#2102 at the Alpine Villa Apartments and spoke to Lauren LaFevor. Mrs. LeFevor stated that some time during the over night 
hours of 10-20-2017 and into the morning hours of 10-21-2017, someone got into her vehicle and took her vehicle safety kit. Mrs. 
LeFevor stated that her entire car was gone through but nothing else was taken.
  Mrs. LaFevor stated that found her car kit a short distance away in some bushes along with other items belonging to other 
people. Those items were taken to the property division.
  There is no offender information at this time.

4040 Mountain Creek Rd17-103079 10/21/2017   8:00:00AM 91Z Property Found



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/21/2017 at 13:15 hours, Officer Allen Griffith (60164) responded to a Property Found at 4040 Mountain Creek Rd and 
spoke to Lauren LaFevor. Mrs. Lefevor stated that she found a black Nike string bag, wallet, and a Samsung charging brick in 
some bushes at the Alpine Villa Apartments. Mrs. Lafevor stated that she also found a green back pack in the same area. Mrs. 
LeFevor stated that she was looking in the area for some item that was stolen from her vehicle. That Incident was reported under 
17-103074.
  The wallet had an ID belonging to Martez Durrah. The items were taken to the property division under property # 17-4413. The 
back pack was logged in under 17-4414.
  There is no offender information.

434 Chestnut St17-103082 10/21/2017   5:00:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 10/21/2017 at 13:40 hours, Officer D. Russell (63833) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 434 Chestnut St. Upon my 
arrival I made contact with Ms. Schaub who stated that her vehicle was valet parked at the Holiday Inn Express when a unknown 
party made entry into her vehicle and took a Iphone 6. Ms. Schaub is not sure who took the phone but there are cameras inside 
of the garage. The video has been sent out City Wide in an attempt to identify the suspect. No further.

4040 Mountain Creek Rd17-103086 10/21/2017   9:00:00AM 91Z Property Found

On 10/21/2017 at 13:15 hours, Officer Allen Griffith (60164) responded to a Property Found at 4040 Mountain Creek Rd at the 
Alpine Villa Apartments and spoke to Lauren LeFevor. Mrs LeFevor stated that while looking for items taken from her vehicle, 
she located a green back pack with some misc books and photo copied identity documents belonging to Auston Banks. A wallet 
belonging to Martez Durrah was also found near by.
  The back pack and items were turned into the Property Division under number 17-4414. The wallet was turned under number 
17-4413 complaint #17-103079.
   There is no offender information at this time.

 

4611 Kemp Dr17-103114 10/21/2017   3:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/21/2017 at 15:38 hours, Officer C. Darling (78384) reported a memo at 4611  Kemp Dr. Mr. Gunn had called 911  because 
he thought someone was breaking into his house. Come to find out it was just his brother in the house. No further.

2296 Gunbarrel Rd17-103118 10/21/2017   3:19:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/21/2017 at 15:19 hours, Officer Layne, Dakota (77578) reported a memo at 2296 Gunbarrel Rd. While on a traffic crash 
police noticed a panhandler in an military uniform holding attempting to collect money for veterans. Mr. King was going into the 
street collecting money from multiple cars that was stopped at the red traffic signal. Police ran Mr. King through NCIC which 
returned negative for warrants but he was told to leave the area on another panhandling call earlier in the month. Police gave Mr. 
King the option of leaving the area or be charged with obstructing highway. Mr. King choice to leave the area and stated that he 
would get a permit next time he wanted to collect money. No further.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

 

3421 Fleeta Ln17-103164 10/21/2017  11:00:00PM 91Z Property Found

On 10/21/2017 at 1815 hours, Officer H. Cole (343) responded to a Property Found at 3421  Fleeta Ln.  Upon arrival, Police 
spoke to complainant Christina Campbell who found multiple cards in the street that belong to Cristina Walls.  Police took the 
items to property after being unable to contact the owner.  No further.

 
 

2525 De Sales Ave17-103185 10/21/2017  10:00:00PM 23A Pocket-Picking

On 10/21/2017 at 20:10 hours, Officer Day (75378) responded to a Pocket-Picking at 2525 De Sales Ave. The victim stated that 
at a unknown time her mothers phone was stolen from her person. Her mother who is passing soon. The victim stated that she 
called the phone and a "Nyreese Barnes" answered. I was unable to locate the phone where it was pinging but I will try again over 
the coming days. Nothing further.

 
 

 

5308 Meadowbrook Ln17-103218 10/21/2017   8:00:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 10/21/2017 at 22:16 hours, I, Ofc. Gunn 351, responded to an Auto Theft at 5308 Meadowbrook Ln. Upon arrival, I spoke with 
Marvin Davis. Mr. Davis stated that approximately two hours prior to his call to 911, his vehicle, a 2015 black Ford Taurus 
(TN2C81K4) with LED headlights and window tint, was stolen. Mr. Davis informed me that he had left the key fab inside of the 
vehicle, and that is most likely how the suspect/s took the vehicle. Mr. Davis told me that he did not see the vehicle being taken, 
he had no suspect information, and he had no idea of the direction of travel of the vehicle. I entered the vehicle into NCIC as 
stolen under NIC #V229622655. In addition, the black Ford Taurus was BOLO'd to officers city wide. Nothing further.

25 E Main St17-103222 10/21/2017  10:00:00PM 23D Theft from Building

On 10/21/2017 at 23:02 hours, Officer Panganiban, Kayla (77587) responded to a Theft from Building at 25 E Main St. Upon 
arrival Police spoke with victims Mackenzie Cole and Madeline Kaprich. The victims told Police that their purses had been stolen 
off of a table inside the restaurant they worked at at this location. (Alleia Restaurant.) Upon investigation it was determined that 
an employee had left the side door wide open with a plain view site open to the public of the purses sitting on a table. Fellow 
employees had helped the victimes search the area and were able to recover one of the purses and 2 of the wallets. All of the 
items the purse and wallets had contained had been removed and left empty. Police searched the area for further belongings but 
were unable to locate anything. There was no postitive description of any suspect at the time. No Further.



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

4069 Kellys Ferry Rd17-103232 10/21/2017  11:26:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 10/21/2017 at 23:30 hours, Officer Dorman (75380) responded at 4069 Kellys Ferry Rd to talk to the complainant Tammie 
Hoffman. Upon arrival, police observed that she was intoxicated. She informed police that her daughter, Angel Durbin, was 
acting crazy. After talking with Ms. Durbin, police determined that Ms. Hoffman had entirely too much to drink tonight. Police 
gave her a warning and told to not call 911  unless it is an emergency. Nothing further to report.

402 Broadcreek Ct17-103357 10/21/2017  11:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 10/22/2017 at 10:25 hours, Officer Glenn, Clifton (60757) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 402 Broadcreek Ct.  I 
spoke with Raymond McDowell via telephone.  He stated that sometime during the night, an unknown party(s) entered his BMW 
and his Mercedes and rifled through them.  He stated that there was no damage to either vehicle and the only thing taken was 
two Star Bucks gift cards worth maybe $10 each.

4410 Tennessee Ave17-103379 10/21/2017   4:00:00PM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 10/22/2017 at 11:46 hours, Officer Glenn, Clifton (60757) responded to a Other Theft/Non-Specific at 4410 Tennessee Ave.  I 
spoke with Katherine Freeman via telephone.  She says they had left their Rigid table saw on th front porch of their residence and 
an unknown party has taken it. She says it was not visible from the street and thinks that whoever took the saw, saw her using it 
or at least heard her using it.  She says it is a ten (10) inch table saw that cost $300.00

5403 Kimbro St17-103412 10/21/2017   6:05:00PM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 10/22/2017 at 13:46 hours, Officer Glenn, Clifton (60757) responded to a Other Theft/Non-Specific at 5403 Kimbro St.  I 
spoke with Gilbert Henderson via telephone.  He says that at 1805 hours yesterday, he received notification on his email that his 
package containing a Maxon radio charger had been delivered.  He says he went out to his mailbox between 1815 and 1830 
hours and the package was not in his mailbox.  He says he checked with his neighbors and no one seemed to know anything 
about it.

209 Laws Ave17-103636 10/19/2017   8:00:00AM 26B Credit Card/ATM Fraud

On 10/23/2017 at 08:35 hours, Officer Rebecca Crites (37516) responded to a Credit Card/ATM Fraud at 209 Laws Ave.   Tanya 
Kimbell, victim reports on 10/21/2017 at 1630   while checking her bank account she noticed an error.  There was a charge of 
$322.61  from the Wal-mart Bank of New York Mellon.  The purchase had a customer name of numbers 
1400310000029354579764 , Bank phone number of  and a Company ID of 9049999973.   It also had a trace 
number of 043301603782007.  Tanya Kimbell reports her husband had called and was paying for groceries with the debit card 
and it was declined.On 10/23/17 Tanya Kimbell reports she would respond to her bank Regions and fill out the Affidavit of 
Complaint and notify them of the error.

6413 Lee Hwy17-103648 10/20/2017   6:00:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 10/23/2017 at 09:03 hours, Officer Glenn, Clifton (60757) responded to a Vandalism at 6413 Lee Hwy.  I spoke with Mr. Jeff 
Hensley via telephone.  He says for the third time, an unknown party has broken the glass in one of the rear double doors of the 
business.  Mr. Hensley says this time they are replacing the door with steel security doors.

950 Siskin Dr17-103663 10/20/2017   8:00:00AM 26B Credit Card/ATM Fraud



10/15/2017  12:00:45AM TO 10/21/2017  11:59:45PM

On 10/23/2017 at 10:10 hours, Officer Glenn, Clifton (60757) responded to a Credit Card/ATM Fraud at 950 Siskin Dr.  I spoke 
with Mrs. Amanda Elliott via telephone.  Mrs. Elliott stated that on 20 Oct. 2017, an unknown party made seven (7) internet 
transactions on "WPY Alondra Radilla" totaling $2,750.00.  She says the unknown used Siskin Hospital's Comercia Bank Master 
Card   She says they are still in possession of the card and is unaware as to how the card information was acquired.  She further 
stated that the same unknown attempted numerous other times which were declined by Comerica Bank.

3810 Granada Dr17-103706 10/21/2017  10:00:00AM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 10/23/2017 at 12:55 hours, Officer Garcia, Mauricio (80003) responded to a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories at 3810 
Granada Dr. I spoke with Mark Wilson via telephone and he said that on 10/23/2017 he noticed the tag  ) on his 2012 
Nissan Altima had been stolen. Last time he drove the car was on 10/21/2017. No Damage was done to the vehicle . Nothing 
else was stolen. Nic# P056397660

18400 Interstate 24e17-103717 10/20/2017  10:00:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 10/23/2017 at 13:25 hours, Officer Garcia, Mauricio (80003) responded to a Property Lost at 18400 Interstate 24E. I spoke to 
Willis Jacks via telephone and he said that sometime between 10/20/2017 at 10pm and 10/21/2017 12pm his Lp fell on interstate 
24 from his 2002 Honda Shadow . Nothing else was lost . No damage was done to the motorcycle.




